
 

             Mary Howard & St Andrew’s Primary Schools  

                                                   Autumn Term 1 

                                                               18th October 2024 It is the smallest of all the seeds, but when it has grown it is the greatest of shrubs 

and becomes a tree, so that the birds of the air come and make nests in its branches.   

Parable of the Mustard Seed- Matthew 13:31-32  

Message from Miss Mills 

Dear St Andrews and Mary Howard Families, 

I am delighted to share that we have recently celebrated two wonderful Harvest Festivals in our churches. It was heart-warming 
to see so many parents and members of our community come together for this special occasion. A heartfelt thank you to our 

dedicated staff for orchestrating these meaningful services, to our children for their enthusiastic delivery, and to all our families 
for their generous donations to the Trussell Trust.  

We also held our second maths review at St Andrews, conducted by the CEO of TSSMAT, alongside governors and fellow 
Headteachers. We are incredibly proud of the amazing practice they witnessed. The enthusiasm our children show for their 

learning is inspiring, and the calm, purposeful environments we have cultivated are truly conducive to learning for all. As 
Proverbs 22:6 reminds us, “Start children off on the way they should go, and even when they are old they will not turn from it.” 

This foundation is vital for their ongoing success. 

Our recent Parent Forums have been a tremendous success, demonstrating the strength of our collaboration as we work 
together for the greater good of our schools. Thank you for your continued support and engagement; it makes a significant 

difference in our school communities. 

As we approach the end of term, I want to highlight the fantastic events our Parent-Teacher and Friends Associations (PTFAs) 
have organised. These activities not only enrich our school community but also foster a sense of belonging and joy among our 

families. I am grateful for the time and effort our PTFAs invest in creating these opportunities. 

Let us continue to support one another and nurture our children as they grow and flourish. 
With warm regards, 

 

Rachel Mills 
Executive Headteacher 



Dinners for Week Commencing 9th September 2024 

This week is: Week 2 

Notice to Parents 

Dear Parents, 

We would like to inform you that due to staffing issues during the week commencing 
21st October 2024, St. Andrews will only be able to offer a packed lunch or jacket 
potato option for the children. 

We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause. Please note that normal 
service will continue at Mary Howard. 

Thank you for your understanding. 



What’s Coming Up This Week 

Monday 21st October 

 PE kits 

Tuesday 22nd October 

 Open Days for parents of reception 

2025– St Andrews– 9:00-10:30, Mary Howard 1:30-3:00 

Wednesday 23rd October 

 PE St Andrews– Autumn Disco 3:30-5pm (children can come in 

non uniform ready for the disco straight after school) 

Thursday 24th October 

 

Friday 25th October 

 Mary Howard– Non-Uniform for raffle donations 

 St Andrews– Wear something Pink for Breast Cancer– £1 

donation to Breast Cancer 

 Let Your Light Shine– Values Assembly– Mary Howard 9am and 

St Andrews 3pm 

 Term ends (Children return on Tuesday 5th November) 
 

Please access the Schools’ website for key events– 

Mary Howard- Upcoming Events | Mary Howard CE Primary School  

 St Andrew’s- Upcoming Events | St. Andrew's CE Primary School (st-andrews-

cliftoncampville.staffs.sch.uk)  
 

Dates to Note 
DATES TO NOTE  

Monday 4th November is a TSSMAT INSET for staff– school is not open to chil-

dren on this day.  

November 

• 4.11– TSSMAT Inset day– closed to children 

• 5.11- Children return to school 

• 5.11-St Andrews Parents evening– 3pm-6pm (email office for a slot) 

• 7.11– Mary Howard’s Parent’s Evening– 3pm-6pm (email office for a slot) 

• 8.11– Rock up and Read 

• 11.11– Anti Bullying week 

• 12.11– Odd socks day 

• 15.11-Children in Need 

• 15.11– Mary Howard-Cake donations for Bliss Cake Sale 

• 18.11– Mary Howard– Eliza’s Cake sale for BLISS 
 

December 

• 13.12– Mease Schools Christmas Day at St Andrews– 

pantomime in the afternoon (Mary Howard included 

in this) 

• 18.12– Mease Schools trip to Statfold (St Andrews 

and Mary Howard)- MH will go after the Nativity, 
 

Upcoming Church Events:  

Mary Howard 

• Christingle - Tuesday 10th December at 6pm. 

• Nativity - Wednesday 18th December at 9:15am. 

 
St Andrews 

• Christingle - Wednesday 11th December at 6pm. 

• Nativity - Tuesday 17th December at 9:15am. 

https://maryhoward.staffs.sch.uk/events
https://st-andrews-cliftoncampville.staffs.sch.uk/events
https://st-andrews-cliftoncampville.staffs.sch.uk/events
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitefield-pri.lancs.sch.uk%2Fnews%2F2019-05-23-dates-for-your-diary&psig=AOvVaw0T2Mwu_JZxhl8pjllWKfxf&ust=1612877517400000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLjwme2z2u4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD


Spelling Bee 

TSSMAT Spelling Bee: Getting a 'BUZZ' about Spelling! 
 

The TSSMAT is thrilled to announce the launch of our exciting new Spelling Bee competition, designed to promote high standards in spelling across our schools. 
This termly event will not only enhance children's spelling skills but also foster a sense of community and friendly competition among peers. 

Aims of the Spelling Bee 

The School Spelling Bee is set to take place at the end of each term, encouraging children to learn their key spelling words in a supportive and engaging 
environment. The initiative aims to: 

• Promote High Standards: By focusing on key spelling words, we aim to elevate spelling proficiency across the school. 

• Encourage Participation: Every child is invited to take part, regardless of their current spelling abilities. We believe that all children can achieve and aspire 
to be their best. 

• Celebrate Achievements: All participants will be celebrated, with each child receiving a Spelling Bee certificate during our Achievement Assembly. 
 

How Will It Work? 

To prepare for the competition, we encourage parents and guardians to support their children in learning the key spelling words. A downloadable list of these words 
is available below. Here’s how the competition will unfold: 

1. Class Heats: At the end of each term, class teachers will hold heats within their classes to identify the year group winners. 
2. MAT Spelling Bee Competition: In the summer term, the excitement will culminate in a MAT Spelling Bee Competition, where our school will compete 
against other schools in the academy for the coveted MAT Spelling Bee trophy. 
3. Finals and Celebrations: The final event will determine which school will take home the title of Spelling Bee Champion. 

Join the Buzz! 

We encourage all children across every year group and ability level to participate. Remember, “You’ve got to be in it to win it!” Let’s rally together and aim to bring 
the trophy home to the Mease Schools  in 2025! 

Together, let’s make spelling a fun and rewarding experience for all our children, fostering a love for words and language that will last a lifetime. 

 

For further details and to download the key spelling words, please check the websites .  

St Andrews: https://st-andrews-cliftoncampville.staffs.sch.uk/children/spelling-bee 

Mary Howard: https://maryhoward.staffs.sch.uk/children/spelling-bee 

 



Office Update 

Exciting News! 

We are delighted to announce that Mrs Boag has been successful in her 
recent interview for the position of Secretary at Mary Howard Primary 
School. We are thrilled to welcome her back to our school community 

and look forward to her contributions in this vital role. 

 

Job Opportunity: Secretary at St Andrews 

In addition to this exciting news, we would like to inform you that there is still a 
vacancy for a Secretary at St Andrews. This is a wonderful opportunity for 
anyone looking to join a supportive and dedicated team. 

Position Details: 

• Role: Secretary 

• Hours: 25 hours per week 

• Working Days: Term time, Monday to Friday 

• Working Hours: 8.30 am - 1.30 pm 
Salary: 

• Grade: 3 

• FTE Salary: £22,737 

• Actual Salary: £13,341 
Closing Date for Applications: 
1 November 2024, 9.00 am 

https://tssmat.staffs.sch.uk/job-vacancies/school-secretary 

If you or someone you know is interested in this position, please do not 
hesitate to apply! 

 

Parents Evening 
We are excited to announce our upcoming Parents' Evenings, where you will 
have the opportunity to meet with your child's teachers to discuss their pro-
gress and how we can work together to support their learning journey. 

St. Andrews Parents' Evening 
Date: Tuesday 5th November 

Details: 3:00-6pm 
Booking: email office-maryhoward@tssmat.staffs.sch.uk 

 
 

Mary Howard Primary Parents' Evening 
Date: Thursday7th November 

Details: 3:00-6pm 
Booking: email standrewsoffice@tssmat.staffs.sch.uk 

 

We encourage all parents to attend, as these evenings are a valuable oppor-
tunity to engage with your child's education and strengthen our partnership in 
their learning. Further details regarding appointment times and arrangements 
will be shared soon. 

 

 

Rev Nicky and Laura at Holy Trinity Church are 

hosting the following events over the Christmas period 

• Blue Christmas service 10.15am -Sunday 1st 

December  

• Christmas Activity Service 10.15am -Sunday 15th 

December.  



For Information 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Promoting Positive Behaviour- Class Dojo                                Behaviour for 
Learning  

  
   
 

TSSMAT- Inset Consultation 

The Staffordshire Schools Multi Academy Trust currently has 4 schools which plan 

their inset days in a block at the end of the summer closure period.  This means staff 

return to work in the last week of August, a week earlier than pupils.  This time is then 

taken back by adding a week on to the May half term. 

Planning the inset days together enables staff to complete mandatory training, as well 

as collaborate early in the school year. 

For pupils and parents, this means that there is less disruption during the school year 

with odd inset days, and cheaper holidays are available by using the additional week 

in May.  For year 6 pupils, this also allows additional time to decompress after the 

SATs. 

Generally, schools plan 5 individual inset days at different times across the school 

year.  Dates are planned in the previous school year to ensure adequate notice is 

given.  As a Trust, we have 6 Inset days available to us. 

This consultation is to establish whether this arrangement is still fit for purpose, and if 

it is deemed so, whether schools new to the Trust would like to join this arrangement. 

We would be grateful if you could take a couple of minutes to answer the following 

questions. 

This consultation will close at 5pm on Monday 4th November. 

 

https://forms.gle/UbcnirRDzupKrPSd6  

https://forms.gle/UbcnirRDzupKrPSd6


St Andrews– SASA events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Promoting Positive Behaviour- Class Dojo                                Behaviour for 
Learning  

  
   
 

 



Mary Howard– FOMH events 





Autumn Term 2024 

Inset day: Monday 2 September & Tuesday 3 September  

Term Starts: Wednesday 4 September 

Holiday: Monday 28 October – Friday 1 November  

Inset: TSSMAT training day for staff- Monday 4th November 

Term Ends: Friday 20 December 

Holiday: Monday 23 December – Friday 3 January 

 

Spring Term 2025 

Inset: Monday 6 January  

Term Starts: Tuesday 7th January  

Holiday: Monday 17 February – Friday 21 February 

Term Ends: Friday 11 April 

Holiday: Monday 14 April – Friday 25 April 

Easter Sunday: Sunday 20 April 

  

Summer Term 2025 

Term Starts: Monday 28 April 

May Day: Monday 5 May 

Holiday: Monday 26 May – Friday 30 May 

Inset: Monday 2nd June  


